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Dear Members, 
 

As I begin the second year of my term 

 as President, I find it worthwhile to reflect on the ac-

complishments of the past year.  We have increased our 

activities with the LPD by 200 %  over years past.  We 

have donated approximately 700 volunteer hours utiliz-

ing only about 25 % of our membership. 
 

In October the LPCAAA Board received an Appreciation 

Award plaque from the department.  In June members 

who attended Safety Day received acknowledgements 

from both the LPD and the City of Littleton.  Karen 

Santora was honored with the Commendable Service 

Award at the annual Awards Ceremony. 
 

All in alléa fantastic year. 
 

Since our last newsletter, we have had another successful 

Halloween at Aspen Grove.  The unofficial count of 

Trick or Treaters (both adult and children) was 5000-

6000 individuals.  We once again provided traffic control 

and aided the LPD with candy distribution.  Our partici-

pation has also been requested at the Candlelight Walk. 
 

On a less positive note, I was disappointed that only 1/3 

of the members returned their surveys.  Doing the math, 

that means that 2/3 didnôt bother.  The results of the re-

turned surveys indicated that the majority were pleased 

with the direction of the alumni association and felt that 

no specific changes were needed. 
 

It saddens me that so few of our members take advantage 

of the tremendous opportunity for community service in 

the company of our superb Littleton Police Department.  

Chief Coogan has made a commendable effort to engage 

the alumni and recognize our contribution to her officers 

and the department.  As we honor our veterans and their 

service to our freedoms, I urge all our members to re-

commit to some form of community service. 
 

Our December meeting will include the annual Holi-

day Potluck.  Please come and join us, bring a snack 

to share, and get to know your fellow members. 
 

As the Holidays approach, I wish each and every one of 

you a safe and wonder filled winter season with friends 

and family. 
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Aspen Grove 

Trick or Treat 

Street 

Oct. 31, 2009 

 

Our happy family 

of Members and 

our Police force 

having fun.  Isnôt 

the Energizer 

Bunny cute? 



 

 

Heather A. Coogan 

 

 The Chiefôs Corner 
     By  Heather Coogan, Chief of Police 

     

Dear Alumni, 

 I have some great news to share!  City Council voted Tuesday evening to move forward 

on building the extension to the police department, moving six million dollars into the special 

projects fund to pay for it. YEAH!!  This means that we are moving forward with the building 

extension/expansion.  This expansion will add 14,000 square foot to our police department, 

nearly doubling the space we currently have!  The schematics are already complete and we are 

starting on the detail design work, which should be completed in February.  The project will 

then go out to bid.  The plan is to begin breaking ground in May of next year.  The project will 

occur in multiple phases; first the parking lot out front, then the expansion on the back east lot, 

and finally on renovation of the two floors. 

 The plan provides for much needed increases in property and evidence storage including 

space for forensic examination of evidence, locker room expansions and renovation, creation of 

a dedicated multi-use training room, increased office space for supervisors, additional office 

space for detectives and renovation of many of our current spaces to better meet modern and 

growing law enforcement needs.  The new training rooms will allow much needed space for 

citizen academies in addition to Department training.  There will be space for major crime co-

ordination in the Detective area as well as new space for victims and families in an interview 

room that is much more conducive to families. 

 A significant change and improvement is the availability of an area that will function as 

the Emergency Operations Center (EOC).  The Emergency Operations Center will be located in 

a part of the renovated police building that will be accessible to the public and to other depart-

ments in the City without impacting the security and operation in the police area. This same 

area will be used for training and meetings, and then able to be used as an EOC if the situation 

arises.   

 We are also very excited about the renovation changes that will take place in the Patrol 

areas.  As many of you know, our offices are currently overcrowded.  The supervisory offices 

have three supervisors working from two desks, no room for storage, and we even have one of-

fice that is assigned to two sergeants and eight officers.  The renovation will add several much 

needed offices including one for our traffic unit which currently has their office at the Service 

Center.  The renovation will bring their office back into the main building. 

 Another change that the new building and the renovations 

will make for us involves our CALEA accreditation.  CALEA tells 

us ñwhatò we should do to be  an accredited agency, but it does not 

tell us ñhowò.  Several of the CALEA standards involving property  

and evidence will be accomplished in a much better way  with the  

changes. Property storage  and the management of evidence will be 

easier and more  professional with the changed facilities. 

 This is truly an extraordinary time for the Littleton Police  

Department.  Thank you for all your support 
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Above are the crimes that we report to the FBI every month.  We have not had any 

homicides this year. Theft is the most commonly reported crime in Littleton and most 

often is theft from vehicles. Sometimes this crime can be prevented if victims would re-

move valuable property from their vehicles and not leave anything of value in plain 

view.  Other often reported thefts are shoplifting type incidents. 

               
 

Littleton Police Department Partners with the US Marshals 
 

For the second time this year, we partnered with the US Marshals during Operation 

Shepherd.  Operation Shepherd was a nationwide effort involving hundreds of law en-

forcement agencies that tracked down and did compliance checks on sex offenders.  The 

Adam Walsh Child and Protection Safety Act of 2006 was established to provide the At-

torney General the ability to use the resources of Federal law enforcement, including the 

United States Marshals Service, to assist jurisdictions in locating and apprehending sex 

offenders who violate sex offender registration requirements. The partnership in Colo-

rado during Operation Shepherd included 50 agencies. We assigned two officers; SET 

Officers Tom Hoak and Bryann Lynch to assist the US Marshals for the 3 day operation 

from October 22-24th.  Overall, 121 arrests were made and 2,357 compliance checks. 
 

Reported Crimes in Littleton 
January - September

 2009
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      Nov. 12, 2009 
Graduation of Class 23 
of the Littleton Police 
Citizens Academy with 
21 graduates. 
 
We have 8 new mem-
bers  joining our ranks.  
Welcome  to our Or-
ganization.  

Due to a faulty SD card in my camera these are as good as they get. 


